

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR AMERICAN SAMOA GOVERNMENT

August 1, 2024

GENERAL MEMORANDUM NO. 175-24

To: Secretary of Samoan Affairs, CEOs, Presidents and Executive Directors of

Authorities, Directors, Agency and Office Heads

From: Governor of American Samoa

Subject: Immediate Suspension of New Vehicle Purchases

As we approach the end of the fiscal year, to ensure fiscal prudence and optimize resource utilization, the purchase of new vehicles by any government department or agency is suspended effective immediately. This suspension applies to all new orders and those in process but not yet finalized.

Please adhere strictly with this suspension and continue to effectively maintain and utilize our existing vehicle fleet. Thank you for your cooperation.

LEMANU P. S. MAUGA

Governor